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MEDIA RELEASE
Wednesday, 15 July, 2020
$14.5m upgrade for Marion’s parks and playgrounds

Marion Council will this month begin an unprecedented $14.5 million transformation of more than 120 parks and playgrounds. 

More than $2.97 million will be invested in a major overhaul of six reserves, including installing sports courts, fitness equipment, and walking and cycling paths.

Eight parks will be adapted to dog-friendly areas and a trail of public artworks installed along with bike repair stations, landscaping, and extensive tree planting.

Picnic facilities, landscaping, shade cloths, and drinking fountains will also be added.

Mayor Kris Hanna said the Council was rolling out a comprehensive, long-term plan to improve access to quality open space for all 94,000 residents.

“Marion Council is investing heavily to provide quality parks and playgrounds for family’s right across our city,” Mayor Hanna said. 

“We are making it easier than ever for people to play and exercise outdoors. 

“Upgrades range from major works, such as building a new playground, to minor additions like a water fountain, bench, or landscaping.

“The level of improvements at a reserve are based on other facilities in the area and the needs of the local community.” 

Detailed design for one of the major upgrades, the $520,000 revamp of Glandore Community Centre Reserve, is about to begin. Improvements include installing sports courts, landscaping, and upgrading the barbecue and picnic facilities.

A total of 97 parks and 27 playgrounds have been earmarked for upgrades over the next eight years as part of the recently endorsed Open Space Framework. 

It was developed following 24 months of analysis of existing facilities, demographics, and community needs.


Community consultation on the framework found 94 per cent of respondents supported Council’s aims to improve the amenity of the city, access to open space, and how it proposed to allocate funding.

Mayor Kris Hanna said Council would continue to consult with the community. 

“Local residents will be invited to provide input on all significant upgrades at our reserves,” he said. 

“This work adds to Council’s $2 million contribution to building an adventure playground at Glenthorne National Park.” 

The Open Space Framework is available online at marion.sa.gov.au/open-space-framework
Contact: Craig Clarke Unit Manager Communications, 0434 600 637
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